
 

  

 President Carter kept a phrase on his desk throughout 

his presidency. That same prayer can be found in a chil-

dren’s book of prayers. It says, “Dear God, Be good to 

me today. The sea is so wide and my boat is so small." 

Amen. (Breton fishermen, France, from "A World of 

Prayers," selected by Jeremy Brooks).      

 Sometimes life seems like it is overwhelming. Some-

times it takes all of our strength to place one foot in front 

of the other and get through another day. But sometimes something happens 

that changes your perspective too.              

 Several weeks ago, it was one of those weeks when it seemed like every-

thing was going wrong. I was praying the prayer of the Breton fishermen 

several times each day. And then, at the end of worship one of our children 

came up to me and said, “I want to be a pastor because I love this place! I 

love God!” After chatting with Pastor Nickie I learned that this child had 

been saying this for two weeks before I heard it. But it made my day. It re-

minded me why I do what I do—to share the love of God with everyone I 

meet. I was reminded that day by a child that God is still alive in our world 

today! No matter what the evening news says or the front page of the news-

paper; no matter what happens in our neighborhood or how many people are 

in our pews or serving on a committee; God is still making a difference in the 

lives of those around us.                 

 And so, I want to thank you. Thank you for giving generously to our con-

gregation and to the work of God in our community. Thank you for your 

time, your talents, your prayers, and yes, your finances. While most of us 

aren’t rich, when we combine our offerings, we can do more. When we come 

together, we can make a difference in the lives of those around us. When we 

share God’s love, we can nurture a calling in a child to become a pastor. And 

that is good news.                 

 Thank you for all you do. It is appreciated. 

  Blessings from a fellow sojourner,                  

  Pastor Bonnie 

Pastorõs Message 
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ñWe are called to address the needs of Godôs children within and 
beyond our walls.ò 

(NNC 4GDOGDQC½R /DVR                                                                                                   
3800 Roland Avenue                                                                          

Baltimore, Maryland 21211                                                                                  

   410 -243 -1129                                                       
   Rev. Bonnie McCubbin, Pastor                                                     

Email: goodshepherdumc@comcast.net                             

www.goodshepherdhampden.com                                                                                          

Facebook: www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdHampden                                                                                                                
 

October  2014  

Vo lume 9,  Issue 10  

Sunday School                       
10:00 am  

Worship Service                 
10:00 am  

Fellowship Hour                
First Sunday  

Baptisms                          
Second Sunday  

New Member                            
Reception                              

Fourth Sunday  

Ramp for                          

Wheelchair or Walker                  

accessibility  

Pastorôs Message   1 

Within Our Walls    2 

Words from the P.I.T.       3 

Youth Ministry        3 

Congregationôs Corner     5 

Reflections       6 

Worship Elements     7 

Editorôs Note      9 

Insert: Calendar of Events 

 



 
Page 2 

Good Shepherdõs News                                                                                                   

Here We Grow Again                          

 On Sunday, September 14, 2014, Good Shepherd received 

four new members.  Renice Bloom, Ginny Richardson, Lori 

Curry and her son Nick.            

 Renice Bloom joined Good Shepherd by transfer of member-

ship from the now-closed Hampden Baptist Church. A native 

Hampden-ite, Renice was baptized in 1934. She spent many 

years at home caring for her family before moving to 3838 Ro-

land Avenue.  She came to Good Shepherd because she already 

had friends here.                

   Ginny Richardson joined by transfer of membership from the 

now-closed Hampden Baptist Church. A “retired” floral designer, 

Ginny still works several days per week. She has also volunteered with 

VBS. She was baptized in 1963 at the Remington Baptist Chapel, a 

mission outreach from Hampden Baptist Church. She came to Good 

Shepherd because she already had friends here.                      

 Lori Curry and her son, Nick, joined Good Shepherd by transfer of membership 

from The Church of the Guardian Angel in Remington. Lori is a Packing Specialist, 

and just volunteered to be the new “sign person” at church! Nick is in 3rd grade at 

Medfield Heights Elementary. They came to Good Shepherd through our Saturday 

children’s programs, stayed for summer camps, worship and After School. Nick is 

now an acolyte, too! 

 

 

 

PANCAKE  BRUNCH                            

 Good Shepherd had it’s 3rd Pancake Brunch on Sunday, September 21st.  There were 42 in attendance. The 

Social Hall was filled with lots of chatter, and laughter. The pancakes were so good that Roy Keys sent the fol-

lowing appreciative email:                           

 “Wonderful Pancake Brunch  To all the ladies that had a hand in making the pancake brunch a very deli-

cious affair …THANK  YOU !! Whatever recipe you used for those flapjacks…please keep using it. They 

were the BEST I’ve had.  Roy”                        

 Thanks to Pam, Sharon W., Shirley H, Bonnie T., and Shirley M. for all the work they did to prepare for 

such a lovely Sunday for fellowship. 
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 BEATITUDES  AND MORE                                                                                                                                             

“Isn’t it your job to know justice?” – Micah 3:1 (CEB) 

 Recently our news headlines seem to be filled with varieties of abuse; from a parent 

to a child, between spouses, or even between children at school.  As the After School 

program was heading towards St. Thomas Aquinas School from Hampden Elementary, 

we witnessed a child sitting on the ground surrounded by adults.  An ambulance pulled 

up and we all stretched and strained to see what was happening.  A child had been 

“jumped,” beaten by a group of other children.  Rachel Yates and I were obviously upset and shooed the chil-

dren away from the scene; hoping to get back to the Mission House as quickly as possible.  Unfortunately, this 

was not the first or last incident of violence or bullying I heard about that week.  Children talk of fights at 

school, being made fun of or teased, and we hear about a variety of domestic violence taking place all over the 

NFL.                                   

 For almost a year I have desired to share with our children and youth the teachings of the Beatitudes; hop-

ing that this message would bring peace and joy, that it would teach the way we are to live as Christians.  As 

we taught about being merciful, or for our kids, “choosing to be kind when you could choose to be mean,” I 

realized we could be telling our kids be merciful to those who are hurting you, hitting you, making fun of you, 

teasing you, ignoring you, being cruel to you… Just tolerate the pain, because Jesus loves you and God will 

bless you.  I was horrified at the thought of denying a child’s pain.                 

COW TALES AND HIDE AND GO SEEK: A REFLECTION ON SMILING AND LAUGHING    

 In the movie Elf, Buddy, played by Will Ferrell has a line that always makes me 

smile, “ I just like to smile, smiling’s my favorite.” I am sure that we have all said, or 

have at least heard someone say, “Laughter is the best medicine.”       

 It has been my experience that a smile from someone can change my day and that 

laughter is healing. I take the train between Lancaster and Baltimore every week. 

One week the train was running late between Philadelphia and Baltimore. It looked 

like it was going to rain. I wanted to be in Baltimore before it started raining. I was 

selfishly annoyed. I did not know why we were running late and I really did not care. I just wanted to be in 

Baltimore.                                 

 Then something happened. Our train passed the Goetze’s factory and I could not help but smile. The night 

before I told one of my friends who grew up Minnesota about the wonderful creation known to us as Cow 

Tales.  At the same time I was smiling and recalling our conversation, the baby in the seat in front of me 

turned around and smiled at me. I smiled back. The next thing I knew we were playing hide and go seek on the 

train. The person sitting next to me joined in, as did the person across the aisle from us.  I forgot that we were 

running late and that it looked like it was going to rain. I found myself smiling and laughing with four strang-

ers.                                    

 As I sit in the Mission House writing this there is a smile on my face. My advice to all of you is, smile more 

and laugh whenever possible. I have discovered that a smile and a laugh are the best attitude adjusters known 

to humankind. 

YOUTH MINISTRY...P astor  Nickie Moreno -Howard, Director  

Words from Pastor Angie (Pastor In Training)  
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THE COMMUNITY  SCHOOL                             

 The UMW collected schools supplies for the Community School in Remington during August. They are 

now colleting items to "fill the pantry" for September. The following donations are needed: juice, tuna, snacks, 

peanut butter, jelly, fruit cups or applesauce cups, Cup o’ Noodles and Oodles of Noodles. We accept  

 In my morning devotional this week I came across the above passage in Micah, “Isn’t it your job to know 

justice?”  This is Micah’s call to the people of Israel; it therefore becomes our call too.  As Christian’s the 

message of being merciful from the Beatitudes does not mean that we willingly ignore the things that are hurt-

ing us; instead it means to acknowledge and accept our pain, and to act with justice and mercy to our abusers.  

How can we as Christians create a place of justice for abuser and abused in our community?  How can we 

teach children that both abuser and abused are loved and welcome?  Moreover, how can we create a place of 

healing and peace for all people?                          

 We are struggling with these questions as those who are called to care for the children of God within and 

outside our community.  For now, I’d like to remind us all of a few things:  

1) If you see or hear of abuse report it.  For Baltimore City call (410) 361-2235. 

2) If you see someone being bullied say something. 

3) Check in with your friends and neighbors regularly.  If the news has taught us anything even those in the 

most loving relationships can be victims or abusers. 

4) Be willing to listen.  Be willing to share if something is happening to you. 

5) Pray that you will be merciful.  Pray that you will know justice.  Pray that all people in our world will 

know justice.  Pray for the abuser and the abused. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS            

Sunday School – Are you interested in volunteering for Sunday School or learning more about it?  I’ve been 

asking people to assist and have been so thankful for the support I have received.  Please consider volunteering 

or learning more!  We’ll be continuing our study of the Beatitudes through the month of October. In Novem-

ber, we will begin a month of gratitude filled with fun Thanksgiving art projects!                                                 

After School – This year we have already enrolled 23 children and youth into our After School programs.  

Come by and see the program in action Monday-Wednesday.  We can always use volunteers and support.  We 

are currently doing art projects, park trips, and learning about leadership and nonviolent communication. We 

still have a few spots open if anyone is interested.   

United Methodist Women: News and Projects               



 

4 eggs                                                                                             

3/4 cup sugar 

1 stick butter melted                                                                                  

1/2 cup flour 

1 cup coconut                                                                                      

2 cups milk 

1 tsp vanilla nutmeg sprinkled on top 

Grease and flour pie pan 

Mix all of the above in blender for 2 minutes 

Pour mixture in pan 

Bake at 350 degrees for 1 hour 
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Mission Opportunities  

HWRMW FOOD PANTRY ...Betty Callahan                     

 Please continue to support the HWRMW Food Pantry by donating non-perishable food items. There is al-

ways a need for soups, pasta/pasta sauce, tuna, canned vegetables, cereal. Toiletries, such as toothpaste, 

toothbrushes, shampoo, deodorant, shaving cream and soap are also needed. Please continue to bring these 

items in throughout the year, and place them in the box in the Roland Avenue narthex.  

BOARD OF CHILD CARE                           

 The Board of Child Care and The Strawbridge School is still in need of Campbell’s Labels.  The labels will 

continue to help The Strawbridge School to get things they need. Please remember them by bringing in labels 

to put in the box on the table in the 38th St. Narthex.  

JESUS LOVES ME (MODERNIZED  VERSION) 

Jesus loves me this I know 

Though my hair is white as snow. 

Though my sight is growing dim.                                                  

Still He bids me come to him.   

Chorus:                                                                                     

Yes, Jesus loves me,                                                                  

Yes, Jesus loves me,                                                          

Yes, Jesus loves me,                                                               

The Bible tells me so. 

Though my steps are oh so slow,                       

With my hand in His I'll go.                                                       

On through life, let come what may,                                         

He'll be there to lead the way. 

CHORUS 

When the nights are dark and long,                                           

In my heart he'll put a song.                                                     

Telling me in words so clear,                                                      

"have no fear for I am near." 

CHORUS   

Congregationõs Corner   

JEANNE HARRISô IMPOSSIBLE PIE     

monetary donations, too.  The UMW and the school appreciates all that you do. 

ANNUAL  CHRISTMAS  BAZAAR /FLEA  MARKET                       

 The UMW’s Annual Christmas Bazaar/Flea Market will be on November 8 from 9 am to 3 pm. Donations 

of homemade candy, cakes and soups are needed. Come and bring family and friends. If you have questions or 

want to make a donation please contact Jeanne Harris. 
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Reflections by John Landers  

 This month’s worship column focuses on the Light of Christ; that is, the lighting of the candles and the role 

of the acolyte in worship. While initially in worship candles were most likely used for a functional purpose, by 

the Middle Ages they had also taken on a liturgical purpose. Many groups have ascribed various symbolic 

meanings to the candles. One that I was taught as an acolyte was that the candle on the right as the congrega-

tion faces the altar was the God candle, and should be lit first and extinguished last. The candle on the left was 

the Jesus candle (sat to the right of God, as God faces the congregation).            

 At the conclusion of worship, the acolyte extinguishes the candles on the altar during the closing hymn. The 

acolyte symbolically carries the Light of Christ into the world by recessing down the center aisle. We are en-

couraged to carry the Light of Christ out into the world with us when we depart from worship. 

SPRINGWELL UPDATE... by Nancy Cromwell  

 In a couple of months Thanksgiving will roll around and all of us will be thinking about all of the things we 

are thankful for. One of them is music.                       

 Music has always been very special to me. I remember City College High School presentations of Broad-

way Musicals such as “Brigadoon,” “Carousel,” “Showboat,” and “My Maryland.” Popular singers like Anne 

Murray, Elton John or “Ole Blue Eyes” have entertained millions for years.           

 Another type of musical group that have always been popular are Choral Groups. We have all enjoyed Fred 

Waring and the Pennsylvanians, The Mormon Tabernacle Choir, and The Vienna boys Choir. And speaking of 

choirs, we here at Good Shepherd are blessed with a wonderful choir under Jerry’s direction. Our choir sings 

so well and Jerry is a master at both the piano and organ. Barbara, Nancy, Pam, Shirley and Susan could all be 

soloists. I know this because for a while I attended rehearsals and sat in the loft with them, They are all so 

good!  So when we count the many blessings we have at Good Shepherd, our choir should be near the top.

 One last comment to the choir, I haven’t heard “Thou Art Worthy” in a while. 

Worship Elements Column: by Pastor Bonnie  

 The Guild is selling two-year (2015-2016) pocket datebooks for $2.00 each. Contact Nancy at   (410-366-6862) 

to purchase these helpful books.                         

 We have three former Wesley residents residing at Springwell. Envelopes for the Benevolent Care of these resi-

dents are on the tables in the back of the sanctuary. Contact Nancy or Barbara regarding the Guild. 

BUS TRIP                                       

November 22, 2014                                                                                                                                                                  

Buffet Luncheon                                                                                                                                                                          

Allenberry Christmas Show                                                                                                                                                                                             

Brown’s Market                                                                                                                                             

Cost: $80.00 per person                                                                                                                                                          

Contact Nancy for more details 



 

BIBLE STUDY  
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Concerns:                                         

Tanya, Edie’s daughter                                                   

Don Webb                                                                               

Beth’s friend, Kim                                                          

Shirley M’s cousin, Yvette                          

Continue prayers for:                                                   

Shirley S.’s sister, Nancy                                                                      

Doris Montgomery                                                          

Edie Wiley & Family                                               

Pastor Bonnie’s father, Bruce and grandfather, Al                         

Our Shut-ins:                                         

Helen Bridges ~ Stella Maris                                                      

Betty Callahan                                                                   

Doris & John Cromwell                                           

Ruth Kurz ~ Keswick                                                  

Lois Lewis                                                

Myrtle Markland                                                                      

Shirley Stran                                                                                                 

Rosetta Whittington  

               

7 WEEK  

 The 7-Week Bible Study on the Women in the Bible begins on Tuesday, September 

30 at 2pm in the Parlor. There is no cost to you to participate. Please bring a  Bible. 

F.Y.I.  

 

 

 

                

September        

 28   Gordon Wheat 

October           

   5  Nicholas Seibert  

 12  Madelynn Wheat    

 19  Nick Curry     

 26  Gordon Wheat 

Birthdays           
   2 Don Lippy                         

 12  Nickie Moreno -Howard                                                                                                                                           

 13  Bill Harris                                                                                                                                                             

 17  Carole Lewis                                                                                                                                                         

 18  John Cromwell                             

 19  Evelyn Ruckert                                                                                                                                                   

 23  Doris Cromwell     

 28  Edith Taylor                    

  Shirley Milledge         

Anniversaries       
 19  Betty & Jack King  46 years  

CHOIR REHEARSAL                              

 The choir rehearses on Wednesdays, at 2:30 pm in the Junior Room.  Sunday morning rehearsals are at 9:30 

am.                  

PLANNING MEETINGS, EVENTS, OR NEED PARKING PASSES?          

 Please inform Sharon Weese, Chair of Trustees, if you want to schedule an event at church.  Contact Sharon 

Weese for Parking Passes. The parking lot will be patrolled by Greenwood Garage from 8 am to 1 pm. You  

November 2                                             
Please bring pictures of                     

loved ones  

Joys, Concerns and Continued Prayers  
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must make sure your Parking Pass is visible or your car will be towed.  If you plan to have guests please be 

sure to get passes from Sharon on the day your guests are to arrive. If you notice a visitor in the congregation, 

feel free to ask if they parked on the lot so that they can get a pass.  

CARDS TO CHURCH  MEM BERS AND FRIENDS                

 Please be aware that we continue to ask for your help in encouraging and lifting the spirits of many of our 

homebound members and friends. Please remember to share God’s love with others. Addresses are in your 

Church Directory.  

SUNDAYôS SERMONS BY MAIL OR EMAIL                      

 If you want a copy of Pastor Bonnie’s sermons sent to you please contact Rachel Yates, Administrative              

Assistant, 410-243-1129 (the church office number).  Leave your name and address or your name & email  

address so she can send you the sermon.                      

 Those who are able to attend services may also request a copy to follow along during Sunday’s sermon.  

Please leave your name with Pastor Bonnie after the worship service.    

INTRESTED IN BECOMING A MEMBER OF GOOD SHEPHERD?           

 Please contact Pastor Bonnie to schedule a time to meet. If there are several interested persons, a class after 

worship can be arranged. 

BULLETIN DEADLINE                             

 Every Monday all announcements, joy and concerns, fellowship opportunities, mission opportunities and 

other information you want to share with the congregation should be in writing and left in the mailbox, on the 

wall, outside the office of Rachel Yates, Administrative Assistant.  

CHURCH ENVELOPES                            

 If you would like envelopes contact Pam Seibert or Nancy Cromwell. 

FELLOWSHIP HOUR                                                                                            

 Hosts are needed for the 1st Sunday of the month socials. Individuals or groups welcome. Consider signing 

up for one or more months. Help is available. The church provides coffee, tea, hot chocolate, utensils, plates, 

and napkins. Sign up in the narthex. If you have questions contact Shirley Huff or Bonnie Thompson. 

OUR DAILY BREAD   & UPPER ROOM                      

 Large print October/November/December copies are available. The Upper Room yearly subscription is 

$6.30. Contact Nancy if you are interested.  
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               LECTIONARY READINGS  

October 5th  

   17th Sunday after Pentecost  

 World Communion Sunday  

  Exodus 20:1 ð4, 7ð9, 12ð20 

  Psalm 19  

  Philippians 3:4b -14 

  Matthew 21:33 ð46                                                 

October 12th                                             

 18th Sunday after Pentecost  

  Exodus 32:1 ð14 

  Psalm 106:1 ð6, 19ð23  

  Philippians 4:1 ð9 

  Matthew 22:1 ð14                                                         

October 19th           

 19th Sunday after Pentecost  

  Exodus 33:12 ð23 

  Psalm 99  

  1 Thessalonians 1:1 ð10 

  Matthew 22:15 ð22                                               

October 26th  

 20th Sunday after Pentecost  

  Deuteronomy 34:1 ð12 

  Psalm 90:1 ð6, 13ð17  

  1 Thessalonians 2:1 ð8 

  Matthew 22:34 ð46 

PARTICIPANTS THIS MO NTH                                            

LITURGISTS                              

 Nancy Cromwell                                                           

GREETERS                                  

 Elaine Grill             

 Don Lippy            

 Roy Keys                                                                                                                               

USHERS                       

 Don Lippy             

 Bill Harris                                                                                                                               

ACOLYTES  (see schedule on p. 7 )       

 Nick Curry          

 Nicholas Seibert                        

 Pam Seibert (Alternate)        

 Michaela Smith (Alternate)                                                                                                                

 Gordon Wheat                       

 Madelynn Wheat                        

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC               

 Jerry Guchemand                  

 

 

 

 

EDITORôS NOTE              

 This month is the Step Out: Walk to Stop Diabetes and I 

regret that I will not be able to walk this year.      

 I remember my first walk and how hard I trained and it 

was just a 5K walk. It began and ended at Lake Roland. 

 My niece trained with me. She would drive to my house 

from City College and we would walk from Evans Chapel 

Rd. to Lake Avenue.  Then she thought we needed a chal-

lenge and changed the route to Falls Rd. to Northern Park-

way to Roland Avenue then back home.       

 When we reached that hill up Northern Parkway I got a 

real sense of the power of prayer. It was easy for her because 

she was younger and a runner so she could take that hill like 

she had wings. I, on the other hand, took it slow, gasping for 

just a little more air each step.  I made up my mind that I was 

going to get to the top with ease and I would pray saying, 

“Lord, give me strength to make it the top of this hill.”  As I 

got stronger I would pray saying, “Thank you, Lord, for the 

strength to make it to the top of this hill.”        

 The day of the walk came and I raised a little over $600. 

My niece and I prayed, walked, talked and laughed the entire 

distance. We were finished before we knew it. As a matter of 

fact, we walked home from Lake Roland and took the hill on 

Coldspring Lane with ease. We arrived home with no blisters 

and thanked the Lord.             

 Because I can’t walk this year, I made a donation and 

hope that next year the Lord will allow me the privilege to 

walk for a cure for diabetes for all of those who cannot.  
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Peace and blessings, 

Shirley M  
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Save-The-Date: Wednesday, October 15   

The annual meeting of the Charge Conference, under the leadership of our District Superinten-

dent, Rev. Cynthia Moore-Koikoi, will be held on Wednesday, October 15 at 7pm in the Parlor. 

Everyone is invited to attend. Only members of the congregation are allowed to vote. Commit-

tee Chairs are expected to attend. Lay Servants are required to attend (and to complete the an-

nual review paperwork). It is during this meeting that we approve our Lay Servants, set the 

pastor’s salary, ratify our committee nominations, hear reports from various committees and 

groups, and have an opportunity to hear from our District Superintendent and be in connection 

with our Annual Conference. This year, all paperwork and reports are required to be submitted 

electronically.                                        

 What this means is that all paperwork and reports must be submitted to the Office no later 

than Sunday,  September 28—no exceptions.     

Please mark your calendars and plan to attend. 

CCHARGEHARGE   CCONFERENCEONFERENCE  

October 5th                                                                                                                                          

World Communion Sunday                                                                                                    

Special Offering                                                                                                                                      

       There will be special envelopes in your bulletins    

SPECIAL SUNDAY  
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ALL  articles, as well as meetings and 
church events, need to be in writing and 
in the hands of the editor, Shirley 
Milledge, no later than the Sunday prior 
to the week of      publication.  Thanks for 
your understanding and assistance.                                                              
 Contact Info: 410.366.0629 or by 
email:  churcheditor3800@verizon.net                                                       

 

 

 

 

     

1st Sunday of  
each month in the 
lounge, following 

the Worship              
Service.  

                                                           
 Come, enjoy light refreshments                

and conversation.  

If  you are interested in Hosting one 
Sunday sign up in the 38th St.                  

Narthex or contact Shirley Huff.                                                                      

 

 

DEADLINE : N OVEMBER  I SSUE      
  Sunday, October 19  

PUBLICATION :           
 Sunday, October 26  

ADULT  B IBLE  STUDIES              
 7-Week Bible Study: Women in the Bible 
 2pm in the Parlor           
 Tuesday, September 30th        
 Lead by Rev. Bonnie McCubbin  

First Tuesday of the Month          
 10:00 am  Prayer Group & UMW  Meeting  
    Shirley Stran, President       
 Groups meet promptly in the  Fellowship Hall  
Please bring a sandwich or light lunch, drinks 
and desserts will be provided  

Second Tuesday thru Last Tuesday of 
each month                                                        
 10:30 am   Friendship Circle                                         
   Led by Nancy Cromwell       
   Meets in the Jr. Room                                                
    Please bring bag lunch  

ALL  ARE  W ELCOME  TO  ANY  GROUP   

 

W AYS  TO  SUPPORT  YOUR  CHURCH  

¥ Remember your offering  

¥ Altar Flowers and Bulletins    $26                                      

¥ Garden Windows   $10  

¥ Donations                                                                                                                
 -Memorials                                        
 -Honorariums                                                                                 
 -Bulletin Insert                                                                                        
 -Easter Flowers                                                                                                         
 -Motherôs Day                                                               
 -Fatherôs Day                                  
 -Grandparentôs Day                              
 -Poinsettia  

¥ Remember Good Shepherd in your Will  

Please contact Nancy Cromwell, 410.366.6862, 
to place your order for flowers & to support 

your church by making donations .  

Join one today 



 

Menu                                                     

(provided by Good Shepherd) 

Ham                                              

Macaroni & cheese                        

Corn                                                 

Apple Sauce                                  

Salad                                            

Tea, Coffee, Soda 

Desserts provided by members of the 

congregation 

Sponsored by the Hospitality Committee 

 

Good Shepherd UMC                                                                                             

3800 Roland Avenue                                                                                                   

   Baltimore, MD 21211 

Saturday, November 8, 2014                                                                                                    

9 am to 3 pm 

Gift items**Clothing**Glassware**Jewelry  

Homemade Candy**Homemade Baked Goods and 

much more!  

All items are clean, in good condition and reasonably 

priced  

FOOD COURT  

                                                                                                                 

  NO CHECKSé.CASH ONLY 
Sponsored by the Good Shepherd United Methodist Women 

 

 

Christmas Bazaar / Flea Market 

 

HOLIDAY LUNCH 

 Sunday, November 23                                  

in the Social Hall                           

A time to fellowship with your church 

family 

Sign-up beginning                                                   

October 26 in the 38th St. Narthex 

 

HOLIDAY LUNCH  

 Sunday, November 23                                  

in the Social Hall                           

A time to fellowship with your church 

family 

Sign-up beginning Sunday, October 26                                             

in the 38th St. Narthex 



 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

 

 

SEPTEMBER  

  Sunday   28  October Issue of Newsletter                                                                     

           9:30 am  Choir Rehearsal 

  Tuesday   30    2:00 pm  Bible Study:  “Women of the Bible”               

              Be sure to bring your Bible. 

 

OCTOBER 

  Wednesday    1    2:30 pm  Choir rehearsal   

  Thursday    2    7:00 pm    Christian Fellowship 

  Sunday     5  WORLD  COMMUNION  SUNDAY  (Special Offering envelopes will be in you bulletin) 

         FELLOWSHIP HOUR 

           9:30 AM  Choir rehearsal 

  Tuesday     7  10:00 am  Prayer Session & UMW Meeting 

           2:00 pm  Bible Study:  “Women of the Bible”               

              Be sure to bring your Bible. 

  Wednesday    8    2:30 pm  Choir rehearsal  

  Sunday   12    9:30 am  Choir rehearsal 

  Tuesday   14  10:30 am  Friendship Circle  

            2:00 pm  Bible Study:  “Women of the Bible”               

              Be sure to bring your Bible. 

  Wednesday  15     2:30 pm  Choir rehearsal   

            7:00 pm  CHARGE CONFERENCE  

  Sunday   19  Deadline for the Good Shepherd’s News 

            9:30 am  Choir rehearsal 

  Tuesday   28  10:30 am  Friendship Circle  

            2:00 pm  Bible Study:  “Women of the Bible”              

              Be sure to bring your Bible. 

  Wednesday  29     2:30 pm  Choir rehearsal 

 

NOVEMBER  

  Saturday     1  Daylight Savings ends: TURN BACK YOUR CLOCKS  

     

   
   

  


